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“Quō  vādis  is  a  Latin  phrase  meaning  “Where  are  you
marching?”. It is also commonly translated as “Where are you
going?” or, poetically, “Whither goest thou?”.

Which way are we going? That’s not just a collective question,
especially when it’s so clear where this is all recklessly
headed. But it’s always an individual question. Do we align
with social norms and in this case global draconian control
and adopt that fear based mind set?  Or do we have a personal
recourse and unshaken freedom even in the midst of all of
this?

That’s kind of a trick question. It depends on how and through
which awareness we look at all of this. To submit to fear is
to align with the program and your mind and actions will
follow.  To  whatever  degree.  While  this  external  insanity
clearly exists and we seem to be flushed down the system
stream of things, we always have profound autonomy and free
will.

What direction in our personal lives are we taking, be it
mental or spiritual? Where are we individually going in our
inner being and therefore outward expression? Where are our
true inner convictions about life and existence? Do we see
through and beyond this madness and enjoy inner peace and
clarity, just as we could have perceived all along during
calmer  times?  Or  are  we  being  overwhelmed  with
stimulus/response programming and denying our inner being?
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There is always freedom of choice. How we steer our personal
ships in this life, either consciously or circumstantially, is
always up to us.

That cannot be taken away despite the insane rantings of the
control grid psychopaths. They’ve always been operating in
plain sight, just now they’ve come out full force – arrogant
and blustery as the so-called Devil himself. The beauty of
this experience is the opportunity to realize this and see our
inner heart and voice come alive.

A Time of Immense Opportunity and Awakening
This predicament begs the entire issue of the dualistic nature
of our existence. We are two types of being in one. We live in
these  amazing  life  forms  called  human  bodies,  incredibly
intricate creations born onto a planet with its own seeming
laws and subsequently imposed social paradigms. Then there is
this knowing “soul” within us, virtually looking THROUGH each
one of us.

It’s real. It’s who we truly are.

This paradox has been the quandary of pundits, philosophers



and religious teachers throughout the ages.

What’s happening in our external world now, as disruptive and
disturbing as it is, is clearly a time of opportunity to
awaken to deeper truths. If people’s individual lives have not
yet given birth to deeper realizations, all of this can be
extremely troubling and confining, or it can give birth to who
we truly are.

Some have pursued these deeper questions diligently as part of
their life paths. Others, as death eventually does for all,
are facing these questions full on in the face of this global
takeover with very personal consequences on their personal
freedom and quality of life.

It’s  Nothing  New  –  Only  Intensely  Condensed  and
Magnified
I  have  no  doubt  every  human  has  given  these  issues  some
thought at some level. Religion and belief systems have given
various degrees of satisfaction to those who have aligned with
such ways of thinking, looking for comfort and solace, as well
as default answers to the deeper questions we all inwardly
ask. Most answers we are “told” are way stations that are
simply hooks for people to hang their hats on. It wasn’t all
that important to most, just a nagging question perhaps in the
back of their minds. Now they come alive!

“If you don’t stand for something, you’ll fall for
anything”
So how does this apply now? As it always has, only it’s
massively magnified. Fear is jolting most people’s psyche on
many levels. Will I see my loved ones again? Will I be tracked
and categorized as many nations are either doing or proposing
as is clearly coming down the pipe?

That’s not a small question.

This has never been so true on such a scale. Many of us knew



this was coming – for ages. We were mocked and vilified and
marginalized. Even now as this blatant fulfillment of every
warning unfolds it will intensify and may mean standing in a
very precarious place.

So what. That doesn’t matter. It never did, but now less than
ever.

We stand in conscious infinite awareness, our souls untainted
by this madness.

Stand. It will pass, and we may with it.

It really doesn’t matter.

Letting go of this worldly illusion has never been a bigger,
more awesome and empowering opportunity.

Find your Source code. What you do with it is up to you.

Much love, Zen
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